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Message from the Desk of Rick Schlager 
Forest Lake Estates Homeowners’ Association (FLE HOA) President 

Forest Lake Estates 
Homeowners Association 

(FLE HOA) 
Officers and Board of Directors 

 
President: Rick Schlager 
 raschlager1@gmail.com  
 813-788-4244 
Vice President: Vince Boido 

flehoanewsletter@gmail.com 
 813-843-1191 
Secretary:  Wendy Coache 

flehoa.secretary@gmail.com 
 813-395-5650 
Treasurer:  Trudy Ansel 

flehoa.treasurer@gmail.com 
 440-242-7737 
Social Director:  Carolyn Keithley 

flehoasocialdirector@gmail.com 
 813-602-8978 
Recycling Director: Larry Shapiro 

lshapiro@outlook.com 
 607-346- 0217 
Director: Mark Matthews 

mmatthews6225@gmail.com 
 813-778-3377 
Activities Director: Mike Reid 

fleactivitiesdirector@gmail.com.  
 413-824-5426 
Director: Mike Black 
             michaelblack1206@icloud.com  
                     740-334-5042 
 
Chairs  
 Membership:  Janice Collins 

flehoa.membership@gmail.com 
 813-788-5678  
 Welcoming Cindy Bitel 
             flehoa.welcoming@gmail.com   
  248-459-7187 
 Newsletter: 
 Editor-In-Chief:  Vince Boido 
 Layout:  Vic Bitel 
  Wendy Coache 
 Advertising:  Rick Schlager 
  Larry Shapiro 
  Columnists: Judy Thiese 
  Photographers: Katie Fanson 

Many of our good friends and relatives are returning to 
Forest Lake Estates for the winter.  It has already    
gotten cold and some white stuff has been falling in the 
northern regions of our country and Canada.  Please 
give everyone a warm Florida welcome on their return. 

We look forward to a monthly calendar full of social 
and athletic events around the park this coming      
season. Putt-Putt has already started along with Bingo and Ice Cream     
Social.  Mid November will start dinner dances, Monday night           
sandwiches, Pizza and Wing night along with a monthly Fish Fry.  Check 
your newsletter and calendar for dates and times. 

We continue to receive comments and complaints on a number of     
issues.  These issues are not new but have plagued FLE probably since 
it’s inception. Issues such as speeding, not stopping at stop signs,   
parking on sidewalks, too many animals at a home site, size of animals 
at a homesite, cleanliness of sidewalks in the common areas, cleaniness 
of a residents’ home, abundance of weeds around a residents’ home. 

Rules were put in place to protect all residents in the park, not just a few.  
The rules are posted in the clubhouse on the wall between the poolside 
double doors and the kitchen door.  These rules were a collaboration 
between the FLE Board of Directors and ELS.  The rules were then   
submitted to the State of Florida for approval. In the month of December, 
the Board of Directors will meet with ELS Upper Management to work 
out a resolution to as many of the issues I have talked about and the          
enforcement of the approved rules.  We will seek to implement a better 
system of control and compliance with the rules and regulations via the 
complaint process that ELS has put implemented. 

It is the responsibility of each and every resident to file a complaint to the 
office when there are situations of flagrant abuse of the rules and       
regulations, whether that abuse is from a resident or a guest of a       
resident or workmen that were contracted by a resident.  It is the Board’s 
responsibility to work closely with ELS and set up adequate procedures 
to monitor those complaints to seek resolution and closure.  This will be 
the Board’s goal during the next couple months. 

Thanks 

  

Rick Schlager 

FLE HOA President 

mailto:michaelblack1206@icloud.com
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GREETINGS FROM THE MEM-

BERSHIP DESK 

December is coming fast. 

The 2020 Membership Campaign 
kicked off on November 4th.   I would like to     
encourage everyone to fill out the Membership 
Form to get their 2020 Membership Card.  Please 
be mindful, I cannot take your money without a 
completed form. 

I will be at the Clubhouse on Mondays ONLY 
from 10 AM to 12 Noon for residents to come by 
and sign up.  Other methods would be to fill out 
the form and mail it to my address listed at the 
bottom of the form.  There will be a blue box on 
my front doorstep where you can drop off the 
form with your payment. 

I encourage everyone to renew or get their   
membership before the January newsletters are 
emailed or delivered.  If your membership is not 
paid you will not be eligible to receive the        
January newsletter.   Thank you 

Janice Collins  

(membership application on page 5) 

 

 

FOREST LAKE ESTATES HOME 

OWNERS’ ASSOCIATION      

MEETING  

The December meeting will be held on 

Thursday, December 12, 2019 at 
10:00AM. 

Meetings, Membership and More 

ANNUAL FOOD DRIVE  

There will be a collection box in the clubhouse for  

donations of non perishable food items.  We ask that 

if you will be attending any event in the clubhouse 

between December 1st and 15th, please bring a non-

perishable food item to donate to the food pantry.  We 

are also asking activity leaders to choose one night 

when they ask their participants to bring in a non-

perishable food donation.  The items will be picked up 

nightly and on December 16th, we will make the     

donation.  If you wish to make a monetary donation, 

please bring cash or checks payable to The          

Neighborhood Care Center to any board member.  We 

thank you in advance.  Items in need are: 

CEREALS 

CANNED FRUIT 

CANNED VEGGIES 

PEANUT BUTTER 

PASTA 

TUNA FISH 

RICE  

SOUPS 

CRACKERS 

OATMEAL 

APPLESAUCE 

MAC N CHEESE 

Upcoming Health Events 

January 14, 2020, 10AM - Dietician 

Will be discussing labeling on food packages as 

related to diabetes but may also help with losing 

those extra holiday pounds that you found  

……………………………………………………… 

February 11, 2020, 9AM to Noon Health Fair 

New for 2020 

Family Dental Care                                                            

Offering 2 free cleanings as door prizes 

More details to follow. We are expecting to add at 

least 2 more vendors not previously                            

at our Health Fair 

THANK YOU 

I would like to thank all the heroes who 

donated blood on November 16th.  They 

left with 17 pints of great FLE blood.  We 

again will be having the bloodmobile at our Health 

Fair  on February 11, 2020.  Please donate. 

Eileen Lane 
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Announcements 
FOREST LAKE ESTATES ELECTION OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS  

Anyone interested in running for a position on the board must notify Nancy Matthews in writing (email is     
acceptable) no later than December 11, 2019.  Each candidate will introduce themselves with a two minute 

presentation on December 12, 2019 at the General Membership Meeting.  Each presentation will also be      
written up in the January newsletter.  

The election for the Forest Lake Estates Board of Directors will take place on Wednesday, January 8, 

2020.  There will be two voting sessions, 9am - 12 noon and 3pm - 6pm.   If you are a paid  member who cannot 

vote in person,  but wish to cast a vote, please contact Nancy Matthews.  You will be sent a ballot and               
instructions via email.  You must print off the ballot, follow the instructions completely and make sure to mail 

your completed ballot to the Election Chairperson so that it is received prior to Wednesday, January 8, 2020 .  If 
your completed ballot is not received in time or if the instructions have not been followed, your vote cannot be 
counted.  In order to allow for absentee voting, we are required to adhere to the voting rules outlined in FL 
Statute 723.  If you have any questions on the process,  please contact Nancy Matthews, Election Chairperson at 

813-469-1303 or via email at nan2gus@tampabay.rr.com  

Results of the election will be announced at the General Membership Meeting on Thursday, January 9th, after 
which the board will meet to elect the officers. 

Message from Social Director Carolyn Keithley 

FLE HAPPENINGS - Your Monthly Newsletter -  If you have something for the newsletter, 

please send your information to flehoanewsletter@gmail.com.  Include any photos, pictures etc., 

which you would like to see.  Since each month, the newsletter is a work in progress, please send your 

information in ASAP.  To make sure your information is in the next month’s newsletter, all information 

must be received no later than 20th of the current month. (ie: for Jan newsletter, must be rec’d by Dec 

20th).  If you have it earlier, we will take it.   Questions, comments and letters to the    editor should 

also be sent to that email box.  Thank you. 

Our season is off and running with great turnouts for our events.  This month is also going 

to be very busy with the holiday season.  We’re having a Cookie Exchange and Lunch for 

the first time on December 4t.  Bring any number of cookies or candies that you would like 

to exchange for the same number.  Lunch is going to be a choice of a soup, a sandwich, 

chips and beverage for $5 and tickets have been on sale since November 18th.  So, find 

your    favorite cookie recipe and dazzle us with your baking skills.  I can’t wait to exchange 

and taste the wonderful treats.  New Years Eve tickets will be on sale December 16, 17 and 

23rd.  Only three days due to Christmas Eve.  We are still looking for teams to head our din-

ners for Saturday night dinner dances.  It takes “our village” to make these events successful.  We have every-

thing you need to know to manage a dinner,  in a binder with step by step directions beginning two weeks before 

your dinner.  Contact me and I will assist you in planning a successful event.  Happy Holidays to each of you and 

if you are traveling over this holiday    season, have safe travels and we will look forward to your return. 

Carolyn Keithley, Social Director 
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2020 FLE HOA MEMBERSHIP CAMPAIGN 

“YOUR VOICE IN THE PARK” 

The purpose of the Forest Lake Estates Home Owners’ Association (FLE HOA) is to ensure our membership 

and our perspective members are aware of the goals of our Association.  We are now conducting our 2020         

Membership Campaign.   

Our mandate is to: 

• Operate an Association encompassing the well-being of the business affairs of the Forest Lake Estates 

Home Owners’ Association. 

• Promote FRIENDSHIP and HARMONY between FLE HOA and the Park Owners, ELS 

• Ensure rent increases are REASONABLE AND WORTHY; and 

• Ensure ELS is in compliance with 723 F.S., the Prospectus, and all exhibits thereto. 

 

It is important that a harmonious relationship be maintained between FLE HOA and ELS.  It is also important that the 

FLE HOA stands firm on these mandates.  All Forest Lake Estates residents have an investment that must be protected.  

The Park must continue to be maintained at the highest levels. 

The FLE HOA is the ONLY entity recognized by the State of Florida to represent all the residents in the Park. There is 

no one else looking out for your best interests other than the FLE HOA.  The HOA must have 50% plus one resident to 

be a viable HOA.  We invite all resident to join the HOA and support the entity that supports you.  Without the HOA there 

would be very few activities for the residents.  Join the HOA and support the HOA.  Membership sales will begin on  

Monday, November 4
th
 from 10:00 AM to 12 Noon and every Monday through Mid-January.  The dues are $20 per 

household per year.  The dues monies go into our general fund for operating expenses, activities and legal support. 

Members who provide an email address will receive the monthly newsletter, minutes of membership meeting and any 

announcements via email.  You may choose to have a hardcopy newsletter delivered to.  your home November to April 

Newsletters are only delivered in the summer to members without email. 

An election will be held in January to elect directors to the Board.  You must be a member to run for election or vote.  

 

ASSOCIATE MEMBERSHIP:  For renters  
Renters can get an ASSOCIATE MEMBERSHIP.  Associate Members will have all the benefits of Members with the  

exception that they will not be able to VOTE.  The fee is $15.00 per household.  Please contact Janice Collins for       

application.  813-788-5678. The Associate Member Form is different than the HOA Membership Form. 

FLE HOA MEMBERSHIP – 2020  

NAME(S): _____________________________________________ Phone #___________________________ 

FOREST LAKE ADDRESS:  _________________________LOT NUMBER _______  FY___ PY_____ 

Email Address: __________________________________________ 

Newsletter Delivery  ___Email and/ or ____Home Delivery Home State/Province ______ 

OPTIONAL:  providing the following information gives the HOA permission to publish the dates in the newsletter. 

Birthday(s)__________________________  Anniversary _____________________ 

Please complete this form and mail or drop off with the fee of $20 per household:  FLE HOA    
Membership C/O Janice Collins, 6346 Spring Lake Circle, Zephyrhills, FL 33540    813-788-5678  



 

Page 6 

Message from Park Manager Peggy Cortes 

A few housekeeping items from park management: 
• Home Maintenance - Trim, gutters, eaves, and sidewalks are part of the maintenance of the homes. They 

should be kept clean and free of mildew.  
• Pets must be on a leash when outside and it must be supervised at all times.  
• Following speeders is NEVER a good idea as it could cause altercations among neighbors. All violations 

should be reported to the office in writing.  
• Alterations - Please allow 15 days to receive an answer on the exterior modification forms - (we are getting 

forms wanting to be approved the same day).  The form must be completed entirely, returned to the office, 
and with a sketch/drawing of the proposed project.  

• Management Office Policy - NO SHIRT, NO SHOES, NO SERVICE.  
• Resident Referral Program - Residents will receive a $2,500 referral fee if they refer a friend to purchase the 

new house on Jessup. The listed price is $105,500.  
• Entrance Gate - We are planning to start working on the gate upgrade on November 18th. The gates will be 

down for a few weeks while the upgrades take place.  

Wow!  It’s November!  Where has the year gone?  We’ve just celebrated Veteran’s 
Day with a beautiful ceremony here at FLE, honoring our Veterans and today I’d 
like to introduce one of those veterans to all of you here at FLE…  Kevin Hall 

Kevin served our country proudly when he enlisted in the U.S. Naval Services, just 
out of High School.   He started out in the Engine Room as a Boiler Tech before    
volunteering for EOD (Explosive Ordinance Disposal.  He was later transferred to 
Italy where he served from 1983-1986 .  In January, 1996, Kevin retired having at-
tained the rank of Chief Petty Officer.  

Kevin hails from Gaylord, Michigan which is in the northern lower peninsula and 
less than 1 hour from my home in Cheboygan.   He met the love of his life in Jr. 
High but didn’t date until High School.   Kevin played the saxophone in his high 
school band and married Brenda just after High School graduation and his           
enlistment into the U.S. Navy.  Together, they have 3 children and 7 grandchildren, 
all of whom presently reside in Michigan. 

Kevin & Brenda are members of the 1st United Methodist Church, where he serves 
as a “Stevens Minister”.  Myself, a Methodist, I was unfamiliar with that title.  He       
explained that the Stevens Ministry began in the Presbyterian Church decades ago.  
Duties include helping “men only” by regulation,  to get through grief, tragedy, 
death, imposing death, or catastrophic incidents or injuries with the sole exception of Mental Health where 
they are referred to other help within that field for which they are not trained. 

Asked how he heard about and eventually came to Zephyrhills, he stated that during their travels in         
Michigan, they had the opportunity to  meet and speak with numerous tourists from the area.  They first 
moved to Utopia, but after selling their Michigan home, quickly realized they needed a larger home with 
more space and bought the home at 5945 Benz where they presently reside as permanent residents with 
their dog, “Bear”.   Kevin enjoys fishing for the large moth Bass off the dock on our lake here at FLE and   
together they enjoy dining out with others and with friends at their homes.   When you see them out,         
introduce yourself and please take the opportunity to thank Kevin for his service to our country. 

Introducing………. FLE Resident……....Kevin Hall                                                   
From the desk of Judy Thiese 
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FOREST LAKE ESTATES  

ANNUAL HOLIDAY CRAFT FAIR  

Saturday, December 7th, 9 -12:30  

Coffee and Donuts at 9:00  

Lunch 11:15-12:15  

Handcrafted Gifts, Decorations, etc.  

Proceeds benefit: 

  Pregnancy Care Center  

Thomas’s Promise 

Foundation  

 Everyday 

Christmas Events 

 Christmas Tree 

Lighting 

December 8, 

2019 

At 6:00P 

Memorial 

Park  

Music in the Park           

invites you to 

A Christmas       

Sing-a-Long 

December 8, 2019 at 7P 

Come Join Us For Some 

Fun  

 

WANTED! 

Donations of  

Home Made Baked Goods 

for the  

Christmas Craft Fair 

Saturday, December 7 

to benefit the Thomas Promise Foundation which 

helps needy children in our area 

Any questions please contact                                               

Ellen Stevens at 

780-8237 

Sunday 1:00PM December 8th 

CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS 

PARTY 
Sponsored by 

Forest Lake Interfaith Fellowship, Inc 

For the 

Florida Family Ministries 

Children’s Home 
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FLE Christmas Card Delivery 

Christmas Delivery Elves will be busy delivering Christmas Cards from December 8, 2019, until    

December 22, 2019.  Those wanting to send Christmas Cards to their friends in our community should 

place them in the box on the table in our clubhouse. Sorting and delivery will be done by the Christmas         

Delivery Elves.  Elves, please contact Pam (815-685-1510) or Dana at (815-735-3216) so we know 

who wants to volunteer as Christmas Delivery Elves.  It would be very helpful if  every home has 

a designated basket, bag or holder so the Elves can easily drop off the cards. 

PLEASE, PLEASE INCLUDE YOUR RETURN    ADDRESS………….NO STAMPS ARE NEEDED 

More Christmas Events 

 

 

The Sunshine Ladies 

The Sunshine Ladies will meet at the         

clubhouse on Wednesday December 11th. at 

11:00 for a short meeting before going to 

Lake Jovita for our Christmas luncheon. You 

must preselect your luncheon choice.  Please 

call Nancy Shaffer at 813-715-4172 to make 

your selection if you haven't already done so 

or if you need to cancel.  Please bring a 

wrapped 'white elephant' for the gift           

exchange and $10.00 for a donation to the 

Red Cross.        

Colors of the day are Christmas colors.  

Thanks 

Nancy Shaffer 
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Christmas Caroling in the Park  

Sunday, December 22nd from 5:30– 8:00p.m. 

On Sunday, December 22nd from 5:30 to 8:00 pm a group of volunteers will be traveling 
throughout some of this park, (mostly in golf carts) to bring Christmas cheer to our neigh-
bors who are less able to get out to other Christmas activities. Our main objective is to en-
sure that they feel included in our circle of friendship, and to be physically present to them 
by singing a few Christmas carols, and gifting them with some sweet treats. You are most 
welcome to join us, by meeting in the clubhouse parking lot between 5:15 and 5:30 that 
evening. We then proceed on a pre-determined route throughout the park. If you do not 
have a golf cart, perhaps you could arrange to ride along with someone who does.....the more the merrier. 
 
Last year we visited over 25 homes. As you can imagine, this takes some time and organization to do, so I hope 
you can help me as the planning process begins. If you know of someone who is in need of some extra Christmas 
cheering, please ask them if they would like us to carol for them that evening. If they agree, and it is convenient 
for them, then just call me (Lenore) at 813-395-5185 with their name, address and phone number so I can add 
them to our list. If you are the one who would like us to visit, please just call me. You are precious too. Once the 
list is complete, (please...please....no later than Thursday, Dec. 19th), I then map out our route, call the resident 
with an estimated time of our arrival, and the team that divides the “sweet treats” assembles the gift packages. 
Last year we also went to each house before that evening to place a reflective marker. It is amazing how           
challenging it is to find some homes after dark, so this helps. We start early enough so that, to be considerate, we 
don’t arrive at any house past 8 pm. 
 

There was a large turnout of carolers last year, and we hope to have as many, if not more. Usually we sang         
outside the home (the same carols each time for simplicity), while in a few cases our resident was in a hospital 
bed, so some carolers entered the home to sing. The entire experience is quite moving for all.  

If you would like to contribute some homemade treats for this activity, our team will certainly make sure they are 
given to the residents in the homes we visit. They can be dropped off at my home, 6231 Spring Lake Circle,        
between Dec.19th and 21st. By then we will know the final numbers required, and the assembly can all be done 
for the Sunday, Dec. 22nd.   

I want to thank everyone in advance, as so many helped in the past to organize and make this type of tradition a 
success. I hope this will be one of the many activities in our park that brings the true joy and peace of Christmas.  

With your help, we will try our best to get to many residents who need some extra Christmas cheer. It is difficult 
to predict at this time how many homes we will visit, or what streets will be part of our route. Perhaps other 
groups might do some caroling too, but hopefully many of you can join us on Sunday Dec. 22nd from 5:30- 8:00 
pm.  

Regards,  Lenore Bray (813-395-5185) 6231 Spring Lake Circle  

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to all   

from the staff of the FLE HOA Happenings 

tel:813-395-5185
tel:813-395-5185
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Events and Activities 

 

 

Tuesdays in the Clubhouse 

Card sales 4:45PM—5:45PM 

Bingo Starts at 6PM 

Kitchen open from 4—5:30PM 

TEXAS HOLD’EM 
Every Thursday  

7 to 10PM 

in the Clubhouse 

Must sign in by 6:50PM 

 

1,950 chip buy in $10 

 

For further information 

Call Mike Reid 

413-824-5426 

Putt Putt Social 

First Monday of the Month 

Bring $1 to play 

Monday Nights at 5:45 

Hole In 1 Challenge 

All Other Mondays 

Bring $1 to play 

DANCE CLASSES 

Beginner & Advanced Lessons 

Class Includes:  

             Waltz      Cha Cha 

             Fox Trot       Jitterbug 

$5 Per Person Per Class / 1 Hour Lessons  

       Monday Evenings Starting  

                  January 6, 2020 

BEGINNERS *7-8 PM 

ADVANCED *8-9 PM 

                                  QUESTIONS???  
      CONTACT WILLY OR DAWN: 813-702-4129 

  SIGN-UP SHEETS IN CLUBHOUSE SCREEN ROOM 

Cribbage  

Cribbage will start on Thursday, December 5th, at 

6:45pm, in the card/HOA room in the clubhouse.  We 

have cards and boards, so just bring $1to play.  We 

up to 6 games.  Prizes paid for high total scores and 

low score.   

Horseshoes 

Welcome back, would like to 

invite    everyone to come 

out and pitch some        

horseshoes. We play at 9am and 5pm Monday - 

Thursday. We play a round robin on  Friday at 9am 

all are welcome. There are horseshoes in the red 

shed for you to use if you don't have your own. We 

are still looking for players to participate in the 

Tuesday and Wednesday league. It's not to late to 

come out in join us. The Tuesday league has started 

but won't be in full swing until January. The    

Wednesday league starts in January and both of them 

run til mid March. Any questions contact me Rick 

Frye at (765)620-3745 leave message thank you.  

??? TRIVIA ??? 

Sunday, Dec 1st @ 7pm (after the Ice Cream Social) 

Teams: Maximum 6 people—come as a team or form 

one when you arrive.  Walk-ins most welcome. 

Please leave “help” devices at home 

$2.00 per person 

To register or for more information call or email Sylvia 

813-715-2767   or  verdenhalven@sympatico.ca 
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Still More Activities 

Forest Lake Estates Shuffleboard 

Welcome back to all FLE shufflers! It’s great to see more members returning each week to the sunny south.  The 

club will now be returning to its regular schedule of shuffling each morning (except Sunday) at 9:30am.      

Thursdays and Saturdays will continue to be “Hoss Collar” days.  Bring 50 cents to join in the fun on those 2 

days….all other days just come out for some friendly competition and meet some great people.  Newcomers to 

the game are always welcomed. 

Many of the local tournaments have begun for those members looking to expand their shuffling experience. As 

well, our 8 Park League will start up again in December, on Wednesday afternoons. We will be looking for volun-

teers to supply snacks for those afternoons, as well as participants to play...every other Wednesday our Park will 

host and on the alternate Wednesday players will go out to the other Parks in this league. Information will be 

posted on the Club bulletin board. 

Our club is saddened to learn that long time resident and shuffler, Ray Dion, suffered some medical complica-

tions recently and is now residing in assisted living with his spouse, Phylis. Ray and Phylis were very dedicated 

to the Shuffleboard Club and maintaining the courts. We will miss them very much. We wish them well as they 

transition into their new home.               Shuffleboard Contacts:    Davis and Mary Bryans  226-270-2383                                                                                                                                                  

      Gary and Joanne McLean   813-395-6575 

Men’s Golf League Information 

Monday Men’s Golf League 

The Monday Men’s Golf League will again be playing at three courses this year. The league will start on Monday, 
January 6, 2020 with tee times beginning at 10:30 am. The League will play at Plantation Palms Golf Course, 
Diamond Hill Golf course and at Sherman Hills Golf Course. The greens fee is approx. $31.00 plus tax. 

Car-pooling will be organized in accordance with the schedule so players usually only drive three times during the 
season.  There will be a Skins game every week, participation is optional. 

New players are welcome and can sign-up at the clubhouse bulletin board or call Dan Lamont (226-272-4860) or 
contact Gerry Ingle at geraldingle@outlook.com or (702-6602). 

During November and December. a sign-up sheet will be posted at the clubhouse with available tee times for 
practice rounds. 

Prior to league play, there will be a meeting to familiarize all players with league rules, scoring and prize structure.  

Men’s Wednesday Golf League 

This year the Wednesday men’s golf league will again be playing at the Heritage Isles Golf course. Starting on January 
8, 2020, the tee times are on Wednesdays, beginning at 10:00 am. The greens fee is $31.00 plus tax. Car-pooling will 
be organized in accordance with the schedule so players usually only drive three times during the season. 

New players are welcome and can sign-up at the clubhouse bulletin board or by 
emailing geraldingle@outlook.com or call Gerry Ingle (702-6602) or Dan Lamont (226) 272-4860. 

There will be sign-up sheets on the bulletin board for games in November & December. Prior to league play, there 

will be a meeting to familiarize all players with league rules, scoring and prize structure.  
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Charitable Events 

Non—Perishable Food Donations for the Neighborhood Care Center 

As you participate in FLE activities between Thanksgiving Day          

and December 15th, please consider bringing a non-perishable food 

item to donate to those less fortunate.  There will be collection    

boxes in the clubhouse beginning Thanksgiving Day 
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Dinner Dances and Other Good Eats 

TICKET SALES: Monday and Tuesdays, in the clubhouse, from 10 am - 12 noon 

DINNER DANCES 

Dinner 5:30pm, Dance 6:30—9:30pm 

DECEMBER 14th:   Cornish Hens 

                         Music by Real Players 

DECEMBER 21st:    Cranberry Chicken 

                         Music by Good Stuff 

DECEMBER 31st:  New Year’s Eve Party 8P—Midnight 

                        Music by Gypsy Elise 

OTHER GOOD EATS 

DECEMBER 1st:  Ice Cream Social     6-7 pm 

DECMBER 2nd, 9th and 16th: Monday Night           
Sandwiches 4:30 - 5:30pm 

DECEMBER 5th & 12th: Karen’s Kitchen 4:30-6 pm 

DECEMBER 4th: Cookie Exchange & Lunch 11am - 
2pm 

DECEMBER 19th: Pizza & Wings—Eat in or take 
out…………...4:30—7pm 

DECEMBER 20th: Fish Dinner  Serving @  5—5:15pm                                      

Pizza and Wings 

Home-Made Pizza for Eat-In 

or Carry-Out  

    December 19th 

Orders will be available for pick up between 4:30 

and 7 pm.  Time selected on form will be             

confirmed no later than Friday morning.  Please fill 

out separate forms for multiple pizzas if topping 

are different.  Drop off order form in box in       

Clubhouse no later than 2pm on the 

pizza date. Payment will be taken at 

pickup.  The order form can be found 

on page 14 and will also be  available in 

the Clubhouse. 

(order form on page 17)  

Ice Cream Social….Come and Get It! 

Sunday, December 1, 2019  6:00 – 7:00 PM 

Choose between sundaes, 

milkshakes, root beer floats and 

banana splits.  No advance     

tickets required, just show up, order and 

enjoy.  Hope to see you there. 

Cookie Exchange & Lunch 

December 4th,  11AM - 2PM 

Get out your favorite cookie 

recipe and bring a batch to the 

exchange and take home some very delicious cookies 

to enjoy.  Lunch will be served, tickets are required.   

New Year’s Eve Party                 

Tuesday, December 31st  

8:00pm 

 
Finger Foods, Snacks,  Prizes, Dancing 

BYOBeverages 

Music by: Gypsy Elise 

Karen’s Kitchen                                     

Moving to Thursdays 

Beginning Thursday, December 5th,  Karen's Kitchen 

will move to Thursdays from 4:30-6pm.  Karen’s 

Kitchen will be open for dinner every Thursday       

EXCEPT for the 3rd Thursday of the month, which is 

Pizza & Wing Night.   Tuesday night will go back to a 

regular bingo kitchen for bingo players and workers.  

Be sure to watch your Sunday Night Announcement 

emails for the menu of the week.  NOTE: There will be 

no kitchen on December 26th.  Thank you  
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Swedish Weaving 

Swedish Weaving started on Tuesday, No-

vember 12th with two new members and a 

lot of laughs.  We will be continuing our 

weaving on Tuesday's  from 1pm to 3pm 

weekly for the season and are hoping our 

former weavers will soon be returning.  We 

welcome anyone who would like to join us 

for a fun couple of hours.  

Joanne Howell              

Arts and Craft Activities 

FOREST LAKE QUILTING 

Our quilting group will meet each Wednesday from 11am until 3 pm. We meet in the kitchen 
end of the clubhouse.  NOTE: no quilting on December 25 or January 1st! 

We welcome new and experienced quilters!  Visitors are always welcome to drop in!  We 
work on our own projects, including quilts, tote bags, table runners, and other quality items.   
You can learn new techniques, and meet other quilters in our community.  We bring a snack 
or lunch, as we usually take a short break around noon.  This is also a great time to share information on          
upcoming quilt shows, shop hops, and sales specials at our local quilt shops.  We hope to sponsor another       
pillowcase day in February, for “Cases for Smiles”, with the pillowcases being distributed to children being  
treated for cancer.  Last spring, our sewing day was a great success. Watch for the announcement of the date! 

For more information, call Susan Torrens 813-783-8468 or email forestlakequilting@gmail.com 

Art in the Park 

From the desk …. Judy Thiese 

With the holidays quickly upon 
us and New Year’s festivities    
ensuing as well, I thought we’d 
paint something festive for the 
seasonal activities. 

Classes are always the 3rd 
Wednesday of each month (Dec 
18th) starting at 10 am sharp.  
Class size is limited so sign up 
early.   Call Judy at   813-862-5013 and please leave your 
name and contact info in a voice mail if I don’t answer       
immediately.  
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 and….…..Music, Music, Music 

Chimes 

Year round resident rehearsals Fridays 

12:30-2:00 

Winter resident rehearsals Fridays 2:00-3:30  

Anyone interested in learning to play, or already 

know how to play, come at 2:00! 

Questions?  Call Connie MacKay 813-322-3799  

 

 CHORUS ORGANIZER AND DIRECTOR  

SALARY:  

JOY, FUN, NEW FRIENDS, (all non-taxable!)  

EQUIPMENT:   

piano, 2 files full of music, senior singers, awaiting        

audience  

PERFORMANCES : 

whenever, however, wherever!  

Contact:   

Rose Ide:  783-1780   Ride19@tampabay.rr.com  

Connie MacKay: 322-3799  Constancemackay@mac.com 
 Thursday Dec 12th 

2—4 pm 

On the pool patio or inside the 

clubhouse stage end if the 

weather fails to cooperate. 

Free and open to all. 

BYOBeverage and figgy pudding 

Free parking 
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Sunday Afternoon Movies  

Movies begin at 1pm, bring your own snacks 

December 1 

“Gangs of New 

York” 

December 15 

“Legally Blonde” 

December 22 

“White Christmas” 

December 29 

“The Cowboys” 

NEW CLASS!!  SIGN LANGUAGE FOR BEGINNERS  

Did you know that the Tampa Bay area has one of the largest Deaf populations in the country? And that sign 
language is being widely used with infants and young children to help promote language and literacy skills? 
Or that 25 percent of adults over the age of 65 experience a hearing loss? Come and learn a new and unique 
language in a fun and relaxed environment. Sundays from 4:30 to 5:30 pm at the clubhouse, beginning      
Sunday, December 1st.  For questions, contact Susan Brown @susabelle58@aol.com or (518)369-6661  

Party Hardy Putt Putt Standings as of  Nov 20th 

Membership Total:  208 players.   Low Team Average:  
John & Vea Scollan  (34.8)  Low Gross:  (30) John & Vea 
Scollan Low Net: (29) Jim & Ginny Forsaith  Most Hole 
In Ones:  (12) John & Vea Scollan  Most Prize Money 
Earned:  Jim & Ginny Forsaith ($176.00);  Most             
Improved Team:  Dan & Carol Stamper (8.9 strokes) 
Most Putting Attempts:  (212) Barbara Wantin & Laura 
Tinsman. 

Sweet Sixteen:  #1:  Rick & Cindy Frye (315), #2:  John & 
Vea Scollan (289), #3:  Dan & Marie Germain (272), #4:  
Larry Dobrzenski & Karen Brown (240), #5: Floyd & Sue 
Piepenburg (236),  #5: Ian & Una Murray (236),  #7:  David 
& Nancy Marchefka (235),  #8:  Bob Branquet & Carol Ann 
Belanger (231), #9: Buddy & Joanne Allen (228),  #10:  Pam 
Eilts & Dana Parker (226),  #11:  Jim & Ginny Forsaith 
(225), #12:  Dan & Carol Stamper (222),  #13:  Ed & Rita 
Brooks (219),  #14:  Dan & Sue Hudson (217),  #15:  Mark 
Matthews & Carmella Murphy (217),  #16:  Arnie & Hedy 
Black & Rick & Anne Schlager (216). 

Unacceptable, there is no reason for this 
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PIZZA Thursday ORDER FORM 
DELIVERY NOW AVAILABLE 

 
Orders available for pickup/delivery between 4:30 and 7 pm. 

You will not be called unless the time you have chosen is unavailable 
Please fill out separate forms for multiple pizzas if toppings are different. 

Final pickup for orders forms will be noon on “Pizza Thursday”.   
Payment taken at pickup.  Exact change or check for delivery. 

 
NAME__________________   PHONE#________________ 
 
DATE FOR PICKUP_______              TIME FOR PICKUP___________ 
 
ADDRESS (delivery only):________________________________ 

 
PIZZA 

Quantity of Reg. Pizza(s):_______   Quantity of Garlic Pizza(s):_______ 

 
Toppings 

Pepperon      _______     Sausage________     Ham__________ 
Onions          _______    Peppers________      Mushrooms________ 
Broccoli       _______     Extra Cheese ________ 
 

WINGS 
In quantities of 5 or 10 

Please note quantity next to the type 
 

Mild  __________ Medium  __________ 
Hot  __________ BBQ   __________ 
Honey Garlic __________ Plain   __________  
Ranch______   Blue Cheese_____ 
 
16” cheese pizza (8 slices) $13.00, each additional topping is $1.50 
Slice of cheese pizza $2.00, .25 for each two additional toppings. 
Wings:  10 for $8.00 or 5 for $4.00 

A Message from Your HOA Board of Directors:  The HOA weekly e-mail blasts describing HOA sponsored 

events are for HOA members and is sent to everyone on our HOA e-mail list. The monthly newsletter provides infor-

mation to HOA members both electronically and in printed form each month.  The FLE HOA website                  

(www.fle-hoa.com) contains information about our By Laws, Rules and Regulations, HOA and Board minutes, calen-

dars for Social and Activity events, electronic newsletters and much more. If you want to receive e-mails and have ac-

cess to newsletters and our website please see Janice Collins to join our HOA. 

We as a board have mentioned numerous times that the Forest lake Estates Home Owners Association, Inc. is and will 

remain separate from the Forest Lake Estates Facebook page.  We do not embrace or support posts made by members 

of that page.  We oppose all posts of information concerning information that is solely for dissemination to our mem-

bers. 

The HOA Board works very hard for the betterment of our community and as a liaison with Equity Lifestyle Properties 

Management. Please join us in this goal.                      Thank you, Forest Lake Estates HOA Board of Directors 
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Questions, suggestions and/or volunteers please contact Larry Shapiro 607-346-0217the summer contact, April 

through December, Janice Collins at 813-788-5678 

- RECYCLING UPDATE - 

Plastic, Metal, Paper, Cardboard 

The East Pasco Transfer Station   

accepts all recyclable material (NO 

GLASS) No need to sort, dump all 

into one bin. Turn left out of our  

park onto Pasco Co 54W (becomes 

Eiland Blvd) Drive 6.9 miles, turn 

right onto 579N (Handcart Rd) Go 

about 3.9 miles, station is on right. 

Furniture and  appliances for free. 

TVs are $5 or $10 

352-521-0500 

 

CANS FOR  

KIDS  

We collect aluminum drink cans 
to benefit CANS FOR KIDS .  

CLEAN, EMPTY cans can be      
deposited into Blue barrels in the 

clubhouse area or into wagons at 
6450 Presidential Circle and 5702 

Viau Way 

Lending for Little Ones 

They are the best of us!  They are our grandchildren and great-grandchildren. We are so blessed when these 

wonderful little ones come visit us. 

Lending for Little Ones. We are still here. People lending items to each other when little ones arrive. We currently have 

people who have signed up with a variety of items available to lend to people who have little ones visiting. We have 

such things as pack & play porta beds, strollers, high chairs, car seats, water flotation items for babies, water wings, 

bicycles and more.  

With this program, Park Residents lend their own items to each other when little ones arrive for a visit. Even though we 

have a variety of items, we still need more volunteers who are willing to lend items to others. Especially during the 

busy prime visiting time. If you are one of these people, willing to lend items for our Little Ones, please contact me and 

I’ll add you to our list. 

Or, if you are someone who has a little one arriving and need to borrow something, contact me and 

we’ll try to set you up with the needs you have. 

We will have the information about what is available posted on the bulletin board at the clubhouse. 

Those interested, please contact me at 248-459-7187 or at my email address bitel1976@gmail.com. 

Thank You,  Cynthia Bitel 

PAPER and CARDBOARD 

RECYCLING WILL RESUME 

ON WEDNESDAY NOV 

20TH 

And will continue on Wednesdays 

and Saturdays from 10am—noon..  

Accepted items are clean, dry        

paper and cardboard.  Please 

breakdown the cardboard boxes 

and remove metal staples.  No plas-

tic bags or shredded material.  DO 

NOT LEAVE ITEMS OUTSIDE OF 

THE COLLECTION AREA 
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1 Kyle Sullivan 

 Anne Strauss 

 Melvina Peary 

 Debbie Prosser 

2 Lucille Bludgen 

Chuck Shrontz 

Robert Miles 

3 Peter Pike 

4 Donna Earl 

5 Margaret MacDonald 

6 David Gaudreau 

        Dan Gould 

8      Merab Bowers 

        George Durkee 

        Algon Park 

9 Ron Farr 

10 Charles Cull 

11 Jim Mastroianni 

 

 

12    Paul Bowman 

         Rae Jaruszewski 

13  Doug Francis 

14  Sue Bowman 

         Stancy Travis 

17  R. Martin McKenzie 

18  Tim Kennedy 

         Julie Smith 

         Stan Davies 

         Sylvia Verdenhalven 

19  Bob Bennett 

         Sandy Claiborne 

20    Allan Bryce 

         Joanne Howell 

         Paul Chermak 

21  Debbie Francis 

         Pam Spencer 

22  Jan Swanson 

  Chuck Krupke 

23    Susan Lohm 

24 Jennine Switala 

        Kathleen Fredrickson 

25 Judie Pope 

        Aubrey Bowers 

        Angelo Alfieri 

        Linda Barrett 

        Joan Raab 

26 Ron Matthews 

27 Clarence Wirsing 

28 David Brown 

        Lois Chriswell 

        Beverly Heden 

29 Sandy Davies 

        David Benvie 

30 Robert Morgan 

        Scott Kinden 

        Caren Spradling 

31   Lola (Cookie) Webber 

        Mary Estes   

          

Welcome New Residents 

Wilma Moses   5937 Jessup Drive 

Thomas & Judy Bundy   6062 Forest Lake Drive 

Pamela Ulmer   6015 Twilight Drive 

Sandra Kirkenmeier   5856 Naples Drive 

Michael & Caren Spradling  6019 Twilight Drive 

Albert & Joan Raab   6212 Utopia Drive 

Bruce & Michelle Smith   6219 Spring Lake Circle 

Kenneth & Linda Barrett  6325 Presidential Circle 

Joseph Golden   6120 Jessup Drive 

Norma McGee   6245 Utopia Drive 

2   Raul & Catherine Rivera 

4 Mark & Christine Heifner 

7 Jack & Dorothy Olson 

9   John & Sara Birch 

14   Kevin & Marie Holland 

16   Doug & Kathy Hoak 

22  Don & Darlene Timmons 

23  Gil & Carol Beital 

27    Marju & Sudhir Pul 

28    Mike & Anita Bodenheimer 

29    Dick & Nancy Shaffer 

 

Happy Anniversary 

Happy Birthday 
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS 
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Please support  

our  local 

Advertisers 



 

Page 30 



 

  Page 31  
 



 

Page 32 



 

  Page 33  
 



 

Page 34 


